
 

State Water Resources Control Board 

 

 

 

NOTICE OF CANCELATION OF HEARING  

The State Water Resources Control Board 
Administrative Hearings Office 

noticed a public hearing to be held on  
April 19, 2023, 

on the proposed revocation of  
Public Water System Permit No. 2018-03-017 issued to 

 
Bloomingcamp Water System (System No. 5000435) 

 
 

TO ALL PARTIES: 
 
On August 17, 2022, the Deputy Director for the State Water Resources Control Board 
(State Water Board or Board) Division of Drinking Water (Division) issued a Notice of 
Intent to Revoke Domestic Water Supply Permit No. 2018-03-017, issued to 
Bloomingcamp Water System, System No. 5000435 (Bloomingcamp Water System, 
Bloomingcamp).  On September 20, 2022, Bloomingcamp Water System requested a 
hearing to contest the proposed revocation of its domestic water supply permit.   
 
On October 24, 2022, the State Water Board’s Executive Director assigned the 
proposed revocation of Bloomingcamp’s Public Water System Permit No. 2018-03-017 
to the Administrative Hearings Office (AHO) for a hearing and preparation of a 
proposed order.   
 
On December 30, 2022, the AHO issued a Notice of Public Hearing, which set a 
hearing in the matter for March 3, 2023.  The AHO conducted a pre-hearing 
conference on January 26, 2023.  On February 17, 2023, the AHO postponed the  
hearing until a later date.  On March 14, 2023, the AHO issued an amended hearing 
notice, which set the hearing for April 19, 2023, starting at 9:00 a.m. 
 
On April 18, 2023, Heather Jidkov, an attorney with the Board’s Office of Enforcement, 
advised the AHO by e-mail that the Division’s Prosecution Team and Bloomingcamp 
Water System had reached a settlement agreement that addressed the August 17, 
2022, Notice of Intent to Revoke Domestic Water Supply Permit No. 2018-03-017.  
The e-mail from Ms. Jidkov indicated that under the terms of the signed settlement 
agreement, the Division’s Prosecution Team and Bloomingcamp Water System jointly 
requested that the AHO cancel the hearing in this matter. 



 
Based on the representation from Ms. Jidkov that the Division’s Prosecution Team and 
Bloomingcamp Water System have reached a settlement agreement and jointly request 
cancelation of the hearing, the AHO cancels the hearing in this matter that was 
scheduled for April 19, 2023, at 9:00 a.m. 

 
 
April 19, 2023                 /s/ Nicole L. Kuenzi 
Date                                     Nicole L. Kuenzi 
                  Hearing Officer 
 
Enclosures: 
 
 - Service List 
  



SERVICE LIST 
Updated March 14, 2023 

 
By e-mail only 
  
Darrin Polhemus  
darrin.polhemus@waterboards.ca.gov 
 
Matthew K. Carr 
Matthew.Carr@Waterboards.ca.gov 
 
Nicole DiCamillo 
Nicole.DiCamillo@Waterboards.ca.gov  
 
Heather Jidkov 
Heather.Jidkov@Waterboards.ca.gov  
 
Daniel Newton 
Daniel.Newton@waterboards.ca.gov  
 
Bhupinder Sahota 
Bhupinder.Sahota@waterboards.ca.gov 
 
Gena Farley 
Gena.Farley@Waterboards.ca.gov 
 
Matthew Steinberg 
m_steinberg@sbcglobal.net  
 
Matthew Emrick 
matthew@mlelaw.com 
 
Reid Johnson 
rj.jol2@gmail.com 
 
Administrative Hearings Office 
adminhrgoffice@waterboards.ca.gov  
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